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Spring Workshop  

  NCGLNAC’s 2006 Spring Traditional Arts and Crafts Workshops were held March 25 and 26 in the beautiful new Nina Mason Pulliam Education Center of the Eiteljorg Museum of American Indians and Western Art ‘s Mel and Joan Perelman Wing in White River State Park, Indianapolis.
  Many new faces (and some returning after long absences) were among the 33 students who were taught traditions and crafts of the Great Lakes tribes. The 5 tradition bearers were:  Denny Denman (Ojibwe culture), George Wieske (fingerweaving), Chris Morseau (black ash basket weaving), Paula Butcher (beaded deer hide pouches) and Nita Norcross (miniature beaded rosettes). The setting for the classes was excellent and, as usual, the students completed beautiful projects.  

  The line at the Sky City Café was quite long, but the excellent food was worth the wait.  After lunch, Ray Gonyea (Onondaga Nation-Beaver Clan), Curator of Native American Art and Culture at the Eiteljorg personally guided workshop participants through the Great Lakes Native American Quilts Exhibit on tour from the Michigan State Museum. Included in the exhibit were 2 quilts made by former Indiana Miami Chief Frances Dunnagan and one from the family of NCGLNAC Advisory Board member and tradition bearer Dani Tippmann.  The exhibit also included a miniature cradleboard made by NCGLNAC tradition bearer and board member Robin McBride Scott. 
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  The 2006 Spring Workshops are funded in part by an arts project support grant from the Regional Partnership Initiative.  These grants are made possible by the Indiana Arts Commission with funds appropriated by the Indiana General Assembly and the U.S. Congress and by the National Endowment for the Arts.
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Nita Norcross’ rosette class

2006 Summer Workshop 
  The complete flyer for the upcoming 2006 Summer Traditional Arts and Crafts Workshops is included as part of this newsletter, with the registration form on the back page.  The pictures might help in deciding what classes to take.

  We hope you are as excited about this great offering of classes as we are.  Can you think of 
NCGLNAC Upcoming Events 

· June 24 – 3rd NCGLNAC Gathering of Great Lakes Nations at Jay County Fairgrounds, Portland.  Hours are 10 a.m. to 9 p.m. Grand Entry at 11 a.m. and 5 p.m.
· August 6 – 11 – NCGLNAC Traditional Arts and Crafts Workshops at Jay County Fairgrounds, Portland.  Over a dozen classes to be offered.
· August 9 – NCGLNAC Children’s Class as part of the week-long workshop for ages 6 – 14.  Hours 9 – 4 p.m.  
· August 10 – NCGLNAC Live Native American Concert at Arts Place, Portland.  Baritone Tim Noble will perform an eclectic mix of songs.  
· September 30 & October 1 – Jay Heritage Festival at Jay County Historical Society, Portland.  NCGLNAC will participate with displays, demonstrations, early 1800’s camp and more.
· November  4-December 23 – Out of Tradition:  The Works of the Tradition Bearers of the National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture at Arts Place, Portland. A month-long comprehensive multi-media exhibit of traditional and contemporary fine arts.
· November 4 & 5 – NCGLNAC Fall Friendship Fire at the Jay County Fairgrounds, Portland.  
anywhere else but at the NCGLNAC Summer Workshops that you can have the opportunity to learn so many traditional and contemporary crafts of the Great Lakes Native Americans in one place and over a one week period of time?  
  And for the first time in a really long time (perhaps not since Minnetrista), classes, camping, restaurants and motels will all be within a few minutes of each other.  Gary Morseau will be preparing the evening meals for participants.

  The registration fee for each 15-hour workshop session remains at $70 for NCGLNAC members ($95 for non-members).  The Children’s Class on Wednesday is $15.  Full and partial scholarships are available.  For more information contact Workshop Chair Kay Neumayr at 765-426-3022 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com.    
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Paula Butcher’s deer leather pouch class

2006 Lecture Series 
  NCGLNAC’s 2006 Lecture Series was a great success and plans are underway for the 2007 Lecture Series.  We appreciate the Jay County Historical Society’s hosting of these events in their Museum in Portland. 
  All three lectures were excellent and very informative.  They covered a wide variety of subjects relating to Great Lakes Native Americans:  Elizabeth Nesbitt discussed legal issues affecting native peoples today; Dr. Malea Powell covered 19th century Native intellectual Andrew J. Blackbird; and Daryl Baldwin II discussed Miami language, history and cultural revitalization. 
Haynes Auto Unveiled 
  Portland is humming these days about the April 22 unveiling of the 1910 Model 19 Haynes auto in the new Community Resource Building in downtown Portland.  The beautifully restored car was located on E-Bay by Jack Ronald, a descendant of Elwood Haynes and editor of the Commercial Review and is owned by Portland banker Barry Hudson, his wife Elizabeth and their children Aaron and Mary Catherine.  The auto is on public display in the reception area of the Community Resource Building.

  Automotive pioneer Elwood Haynes was born in Portland October 14, 1857.  He graduated from Portland High School in 1878, college in Massachusetts in 1881 and began working in the natural gas industry in the area.  His position required considerable daily travel.  Haynes began to devise a way to power a wagon and relieve the hard work of the horses.  He moved to Kokomo in 1892 and by 1894 his first vehicle was ready for testing.  Haynes drove the auto about 30 minutes at the amazing speed of 7 miles per hour.  And the rest, of course, is history.  The “Pioneer” was the first horseless carriage Haynes built and is on permanent display at the Smithsonian in Washington, DC. 
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Robin McBride Scott and river cane mats

Photo submitted—Diane Graham 
Robin McBride Scott Chosen by Smithsonian 
  NCGLNAC board member, Tradition Bearer, artist, educator and consultant Robin McBride Scott has been selected as one of 80 weavers from across North America to be invited to demonstrate at this summer’s 40th Annual Smithsonian Folklife Festival in Washington, DC.  The Festival will feature Carriers of Culture: Living Native Basket Traditions from June 30 to July 11.  The event attracts more than one million visitors annually and reaches another 40 million through the media.  
  Robin will demonstrate and present lectures on Traditional Cherokee and Southeastern river cane basketry and mat making.  She is also a member of the Curatorial Advisory Council for Carriers of Culture.  Robin’s daughter Emeline will also be demonstrating at the Festival and is part of the New Generation/Youth Curatorial Advisors.  Robin, congratulations on this honor and recognition of your artistic abilities.
August 10 Concert 
  Internationally-known opera and popular singer 

Tim Noble (Shawnee descent and adopted Miami) will treat the audience in the Hall-Moser Theatre at Arts Place in Portland to his magnificent baritone voice in an eclectic mix of songs on the evening of August 10. Tim has been most generous in offering this concert as a benefit for NCGLNAC to help in our fundraising for future building, educational and programming needs.  Tickets are $12 ($8 for Summer Workshop participants and students) and will go on sale June 1 at Arts Place in Portland or through www.artsland.org.  

  Tim Noble is recognized as one of the world’s leading baritones and he continues a long and stellar career with opera houses and orchestras in the United States and abroad.  He debuted successfully at the Metropolitan Opera in 1988 and has been subsequently cast for numerous return appearances since that time. 

2006 Gathering of Great Lakes Nations 
  Mark your calendars and plan to attend the third annual NCGLNAC Gathering of Great Lakes Nations Saturday, June 24 at the Jay County Fairgrounds in Portland.  Hours are 10 a.m. to 9 p.m. with Grand Entry at 11 a.m. and 5 p.m.  Group rates are at Super 8 (260-726-8888) and Hoosier Inn (260-726-7113).  Contact Kay Neumayr at the number below for camping reservations at the Jay Fairgrounds.
  This is a celebration of Great Lakes Native American culture and a feast for the eyes, ears and taste.  Enjoy Native American drums, singing and dancing, a pre-1840’s living history camp, artisan demonstrations, storytelling and an auction of museum quality items.  Taste authentic Native American foods.  Shop at vendors selling Native American items.  Learn about pow wow etiquette, why all entrances to and exits from the dance arena are in the East, the reasons for the circle, when you stand to show respect and why there are times that pictures shouldn’t be taken.  For more information, contact Kay Neumayr at 765-426-3022 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com. 

Winning Blanket Designs  
  NCGLNAC member, Tradition Bearer and Advisory Council member Eugene Brown’s design was picked for the blanket for the Miami Nation of Indians of the State of Indiana.  As anyone that knows and admires Eugene’s artistic talents would expect, this beautiful acrylic blanket tells the story of the Miami people in rich, symbolic details from the creation story to the present.
  The Indiana Miami blanket can be purchased from the Crane’s Nest Gift Shop at the tribal center in Peru, 65 West 7th Street, Peru, IN 46970, phone 765-472-0548 (Thurs, Fri and Sat) for $65 or $50 for Miami tribal members, according to Sarah Siders at the Tribal Center.    
  The blanket story does not end there.  Scott Shoemaker, also an Advisory Council member and Tradition Bearer of NCGLNAC, had his design chosen by Pendleton for their Miami blanket.  The Pendleton blanket is not available yet, but we will advise in the NCGLNAC Newsletter when it is.  Scott has taught Miami ribbonwork for NCGLNAC  and also completed the Site Master Plan for our land in Portland.
2006 Annual Fund Drive
  The NCGLNAC Annual Fund Drive is officially “in motion”.  The 2006 NCGLNAC Annual Fund drive goal is $10,000.  

  YOUR donation helps the NCGLNAC organization to accomplish our mission to “preserve the culture, traditions and history of the Great Lakes Native American People”. 

  YOUR 2006 donation will help NCGLNAC provide educational programs for youth, adults and seniors including:  Spring and Summer Workshops, year-round school presentations, public Native American informational workshops and more.

  YOUR 2006 donation will help provide funding for the 2006 Third Annual Gathering of Great Lakes Nations.

  YOUR 2006 donation will help provide newsletters, membership recruitment brochures, educational materials and marketing promotions for all NCGLNAC activities.

  Individual letters will be sent out to arrive after this newsletter.  ANY donation large or small helps all of the above activities and MORE.  Please GIVE and GIVE generously.
NCGLNAC Membership Registration 
I wish to become a member of the National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture, Inc. (NCGLNAC) to support the preservation and sharing of Great Lakes Native American culture through my gifts and membership activities. 
Name (s) ______________________________

Address _______________________________

City __________________________________

State _________ Zip Code _________________

Telephone ______________________________

Email _________________________________
NCGLNAC Membership Year is the Membership 
Anniversary 

Annual Standard Membership Categories

  Student (Full time to age 23)

    $15

  Individual (1 adult)


    $25

  Family (2 adults & children to 18 yrs.)
    $40

  Grandparent (2 adults & grandchildren 


to 18 yrs.)


    $50

Annual Patron Membership Categories

  Otter Circle



   $100

  Corporate



   $100

Those interested in becoming patron members of NCGLNAC at other levels by making special donations are invited to contact Membership Chair Janice Tierney at janice.tierney@ncglnac.com 

Please make checks payable to NCGLNAC, Inc. and send completed form and dues to:

Janice Tierney

Membership Chair

NCGLNAC, Inc.

5361 Elmsford Drive

Flint, MI 48532

810-230-0875 
� EMBED PhotoDeluxe.Image.2 \s ���











PAGE  
1

_1108821041.psd

